

Brook House Inquiry 28 Kirby Street, Hatton Garden, London EC1N 8FA Litigation Group 102 Petty France Westminster London SW1H 9GL T 020 7210 3000

DX 123243, Westminster 12 www.gov.uk/gld

By email only: Enquiries @BrookHouseinquiry.org.uk

Your ref: Brook House Inquiry Our ref: Z2003415/WES/JD1

04 January 2024

Dear Chair,

Our Client: HM Inspectorate of Prisons (HMIP)

We write further to your letter of 18 December 2023 and your request for details of the steps taken by HMIP, or which HMIP intends to take, to review and respond to your recommendations.

HMIP takes the recommendations of the Brook House Inquiry seriously. Since publication of your final report, several internal discussions have been held to consider the report, the recommendations specific to the Inspectorate and appropriate next steps. The Inspectorate also recently held away days on immigration detention and many of the speakers in attendance shared their reflections on the findings of the Inquiry, which has also helped to inform HMIP's ongoing analysis. HMIP remains keen to build on the improvements that were initiated shortly after the Panorama programme which was first aired on 4 September 2017.

Once HMIP's response to the Inquiry's recommendations has been finalised it is intended that it will be posted on its website and will, therefore, be publicly available. We anticipate that the response will be published within six months of the publication date of the Inquiry's report.

Yours sincerely

Wendy Spall

For the Treasury Solicitor

D 020 7210 4594

F 020 7210 3250

E wendy.spall@governmentlegal.gov.uk

Gary Howard - Head of Division
Ruth Lynch - Deputy Director, Team Leader MOJ & Inquests 1





